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CLERGY
Rabbi David J. Nesson
Cantor Shana Onigman

STAFF
Allisyn Derian, Office Administrator
Michael Roberts, Bookkeeper
Miriam Loew, R. S. Director/LLL Director
	 Youth Advisor
Flo Sager, R.S. Administrator
Michelle Nulman, SY Director
Damon Brown, Custodian

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
Kathy Neibart, Rebecca Wanatick 
	 Co-Presidents
Amy Weinstock, 1st Vice President
Deborah Marcus, Financial Secretary
Jason Navarino, Treasurer
Jeremy Diringer, 
	 Immediate Past President
Mark Bender, Ira Hammer, 
	 Fern Spitzer, Advisors

ARMS OF THE SYNAGOGUE &
COMMITTEE CHAIRS
Marci Charm, Board of Education
Mark Bender, Facilities/Security	
Mark Levine, Technology
Elisa Udaskin, Gemilut Hasadim
Lewis Stone, History Committee

MJCBY Clergy and Staff
SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

Friday Night Services
MJCBY Kabbalat, Shabbat & Ma'ariv Service 

6:15 PM  
ZOOM

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6576297611
Meeting ID: 657 629 7611

Passcode: MJCBY

Livestream
https://www.mjcby.org/service-livestream/

Saturday Morning Services
MJCBY Morning Shabbat Service 

10:00 AM 
ZOOM

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6576297611
Meeting ID: 657 629 7611

Passcode: MJCBY

Livestream
https://www.mjcby.org/service-livestream/

Go to www.MJCBY.org for more information

Keith Usiskin & Douglas Landsman, 
	 Kol Nidre Appeal
Lauren Najarian, Membership
Howard Baum, Ira Hammer, 
	 Paul Green Ritual
Louis Bodian, Social Action

MEN’S CLUB
Doug Goldstein (973) 895-3082

SISTERHOOD
Donna Gross (973) 895-5553
Dorothy Cohen (973) 361-4338

JUDAICA GIFT SHOP
Sharon Barkauskas (973) 285-1877
Donna Gross (973) 895-5553
Dorothy Cohen (973) 361-4338 
Vivian Laska (973) 984-8178

KIDDUSH COMMITTEE 
Michelle Usiskin (973) 543-5795
Kathy Neibart (973) 292-1933

SISTERHOOD TORAH FUND 
Linda Rosenbaum (973) 895-2390

NEWSLETTER
Donna Gross, Editor & Designer
Deborah Brody, Fran Loewensteiner, 
	 Copy Editors
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On the Road to Re-Opening
This July

 

During the past year, our lives have 

changed.  We couldn’t help it.  A 

Pandemic kept many of us working at 

home.  A Pandemic made many par-

ents into teachers for their children. A Pandemic changed our 

religious life too.  A Pandemic changed the way we mourned as 

much as it changed the way we celebrated. 

 

Yes, our lives have changed.

 

Our congregation has risen to the challenges of many of these 

changes.  From last High Holy days until now, Zoom and live 

streaming became a new way to worship.  And if our numbers 

are correct, more people attended services, cooking classes, 

lectures, adult education classes on a regular basis then may 

have attended before.

We rose to many challenges.  Our Judy Gerstein Early Childhood 

Center, you know it as Shalom Yeladim, met in person for most 

of the year.  Our Religious school met in person for most of the 

year.  We got together in person when we could at outdoors: 

“Hear the Shophar Where You Are,” Taschlich at the Lake, 

Shabbat in the Lot, Shabbat in the Park, Lag B’Omer in the 

Park, and others.

 

And now?

 

With many more people becoming vaccinated, we have been 

asking ourselves: is the time to come back to our building 

upon us?

For some of us, but not all of us, we want to go back in person 

for services.

For some of us, but not all of us, we want to go to in person to 

meetings, to classes.

 

All of us, I can imagine, crave a return to what’s normal, to 

what was.

 

So, our plan going forward is to return to in-person Services 

in the Sanctuary every Saturday, beginning July 10 and for 

‘Shabbat in the Lot’ every Friday night beginning July 16.  If 

From the Desk of the Rabbi
there is inclement weather on those Friday nights, we will move 

inside.

 

Of course, guidance from the CDC and the local health department 

will guide us in the changing details.  This is what some members 

of our ritual committee call a moving target, and we may have to 

make adjustments as we go forward.

As always, the health of all of our members will be our guiding 

principle. We recognize that not everyone may be ready to take 

these steps. For these reasons, all services will continue to be on 

Zoom and Livestream too!

  

Our lives have changed, and now G-d willing, it’s time for our lives 

to change once more.

 

These are our goals as we step back slowly and cautiously to 

reopening.  When we do, we will be able to truly say ‘shehecheyanu’.

 

Rabbi Nesson
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MJCBY News
Good & Welfare
Mazel Tov to:
Paula Gottesman on being honored by the Jewish 
Federation of Metro West with the President’s Bamberger 
Award.
Drs. Jeffrey and Sheera Siegel on the Bar Mitzvah of their 
son, Daniel.
Steve and Amy Gardberg on the Bat Mitzvah of their 
daughter, Leah.
Shawn  and  Carolyn Hirsch on the birth of their daughter 
Harper Drew and to the grandparents David and Aileen 
Hirsch.

Condolences to:
Joy Vaz on the passing of her mother, Tova Barrows.
The family of Jane Siegel, beloved wife of Steven, loved 
mother of Lori and Dana, and loving grandmother.

Refuah Schlema to:
Dr. Steve Neibart, Shane Neibart, Sharon Kellman, Joyce 
Litchman,  Steven Abend, Jeff Czeisler, Sue Jacobowitz, 
Nancy Medford, Sonya Oppenheimer, Barbara Saltzman, 
Barbara Stein, Eli Diringer, Rabbi David Nesson, Neil 
Frigand, Shirley Storgion, Robin Kane, Sandy Greenbaum, 
Gail Greenbaum, Lisa Pollak, Dr. Lance Kovar, Gerry Gross, 
Joyce Lantzman and Joel Beecher.

WHAT IS GEMILUT HASADIM?
 

The Gemilut Hasadim Committee is here to help support 
you and your family. We provide assistance to our MJCBY 
families who are experiencing illness, recovering from 
surgery or need help at a difficult time.  We provide meals 
to help comfort them and lessen one burden of needing to 
cook during these times.
 
We are looking for volunteers to make an occasional meal 
for a MJCBY member who is in need.

If you are interested in helping others 
or in need, contact the MJCBY office or 
the Elisa Udaskin at e.udaskin@gmail.
com.  We will discuss your needs and 
provide meals for you and your family. 

ELISA UDASKIN

As we wrap up one fiscal year and begin anew, this is a great time 
to reflect. While this year has certainly been anything but typical, 

we should be proud of the many ways we have kept our community 
connected with one another.  Our preschool and religious schools re-
mained open for in person learning.  We have held Shabbat and holiday 
services both by Zoom and Livestream, engaging new members of our 
community and connecting with those at a distance.  We have found 
creative ways to come together as community at Freedom Park and 
our very own parking lot for Shabbat in the Lot.  We blew shofar in 
many neighborhoods, sharing the experience with our congregants and 
neighbors.  We led seders by Zoom and invited guests from near and far 
to join our celebrations.  

We have continued to give back.  We packaged breakfast bags for Nour-
ish NJ and have continued to make donations to support their efforts 
since we are still unable to physically be present to prepare and serve 
meals.  Our High Holiday food drive has extended all year and we are 
now making weekly donations to the Interfaith Food Pantry.  Thank you 
to all who have contributed to these efforts!  

The year ahead should bring us physically back together in renewed 
ways.  We have learned many lessons throughout the pandemic and 
there are several COVID keepers that I believe we will maintain.  The 
use of technology for Shabbat, holidays and programming has allowed 
new people to join us and I anticipate that in addition to physically 
coming together at MJCBY, that there will still be opportunities to en-
gage from the comfort of your homes.  We have heard how many of us 
have enjoyed those connections.  

I want to take this moment to thank Kathy Neibart for all of her con-
tributions to MJCBY as she has served as president the past 2 years.  
Kathy has led our community in typical times and through a pandemic. 
I am incredibly grateful for her leadership, ideas and know that I have 
someone to reach out to in the year ahead as I continue on in this role.  

This summer we will have many opportunities to be together outdoors 
at Freedom Park and our MJCBY parking lot and beginning again in our 
sanctuary this July.  I hope that you will join us and take the time to 
come together as community again. 

B’shalom, 
Becca

KATHY NEIBART      &      REBECCA WANATICK

Presidents’ Message
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                         HELP NEEDED!

We have a wonderful opportunity to make a difference in the lives and 
education of needy children in our community.  In conjunction with Project 
Readiness, we are asking for 26 volunteers to purchase a backpack and 
supplies for the upcoming school year.

The children we are helping can be categorized as follows:

Boys in Pre-K and Kindergarten	   2	 Girls in Pre-K and Kindergarten		  2
Boys in 1st through 4th Grades	   8	 Girls in 1st through 4th Grades		  1
Boys in 5th through 8th Grades	   6	 Girls in 5th through 8th Grades		  3
Boys in 9th through 12th Grades	   1	 Girls in 9th through 12th Grades	 3

For each grade group (e.g. 5th through 8th Grades), there is a list of supplies that accompany the backpack.  As an 
example, the list for 5th through 8th Grades should contain the following:

Backpack					     Pencil Pouch or Case
Water Bottle				    Box of 8 or more #2 pencils
Packet of Antibacterial Wipes		  Pencil Sharpener
Earbuds for Standardized Testing		  Black Pens (2)
3-Ring Binder (2” + Capacity)		  Highlighters (2)
Subject Dividers				    Box of Colored Pencils
Wide-Ruled Loose-Leaf Paper (150+ pages)	 Box of Fine Line Washable Markers
Graph Paper					    Large Eraser
Spiral Notebooks (4)			   Glue Sticks (2)
2-Pocket Folders (6)				   Ruler
Composition Notebooks (5)			   Package of Index Cards
Assignment Book/Weekly Planner		  Package of Post-it Notes
Regular Calculator				    USB Flash Drive (16GB Capacity)
Protractor and Compass			   Small Hand Sanitizer	
Pocket Pack of Tissues

I have estimated the cost (at Staples) to be $180.00 (could be less if purchased through Amazon)

Please call me at (862) 432-6066 / LouB48@Gmail.com or 
Howard Buxbaum at (201) 519-6667 / HowardBuxbaum@Gmail.com.  

You can select the child you want to help and we will provide you with
that child’s first name (in case you want to write a note to him/her to 
be put in the backpack).  This is a chance to make a difference in 
someone’s life which will better prepare them for life’s adventures.

Thank you and we look forward to hearing from you.

Lou Bodian, Social Action Chair

Social Action
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Our community gathered at Freedom Park to 
celebrate Lag B’omer and to welcome 

interested families at our well attended open 
house. We enjoyed musical activities, archery, 
a Lag B’omer scavenger hunt, Lag B’omer bingo, 
Israeli dancing, treats, prizes and more! 

Our young families gathered at the MJCBY parking lot to celebrate Shabbat 
by singing with Cantor Shana, listening to a Mother’s Day story from 
Rabbi Nesson, and creating a Mother’s Day craft with Miriam. 

We are looking forward to celebrating Shabbat in the Park 
as a community on July 9. There will be pre-packaged 
delicious dinner available, Shabbat songs for all ages, and more!

Following our Teen Outing to Top Golf in May, our Teens 
will be enjoying snow in the summer in June at the American 
Mall Indoor Skiing Experience!

Life Long Learning
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$ 3 6 . 0 0  D U E S  -  2 0 2 1 - 2 0 2 2
Sisterhood is comprised of women of all ages who support each other  and 
the synagogue, women who work together for the benefit of our MJCBY 
community and so much more…..

Note: New members to MJCBY receive complimentary first year Sisterhood 
membership. 
        -----------------------------------------------------------
Please accept my $36.00 Sisterhood dues for the year 2021/2022.

Name:______________________	 Email: ___________________________

                Checks payable to MJCBY Sisterhood and mail to:
MJCBY Sisterhood * 177 Speedwell Ave. *  Morristown * NJ * 07960

Sisterhood News 

As we approach the end of the 20-21 Sisterhood 

year, we are hopeful that next year we are able 

to hold in person meetings. We are all craving for 

the intimacy of in person gatherings and Sisterhood 

will be there to bring us together.

Our plans as of now are to have a Paid Up Event 

with a delicious dinner, raffles and some other cre-

ative activities. We plan to hold our long awaited 

Torah Fund Brunch when we will honor two deserv-

ing women, Rita Gotfried and Flo Sager. We hope 

you will join us.

Sisterhood continues to support MJCBY in many 

ways and by supporting Sisterhood with your 

$36.00 dues for 2021-22, you support MJCBY also.

We are always available to open the gift shop for 

your shopping convenience.  We are exploring op-

tions to open an on-line store for the giftshop. If 

anyone has experience setting up an online plat-

form, please let us know. We are in unfamiliar wa-

ters.

As we are writing this article, the war between Is-

rael and Hamas continues.  We pray that when you 

read this bulletin a truce was signed and that peace 

has returned to our homeland. 

We look forward to next year and a return to a more 

normal life.

Dorothy and Donna

DOROTHY COHEN    &    DONNA GROSS
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Sisterhood News 
COLLEGE STUDENTS RECEIVE GOODIE BAGS FROM 

SISTERHOOD! THE SMILES SAY IT ALL! 

GARY ROSENTHAL - ARTIST IS RETIRING

After over forty years, Gary Rosenthal is retiring from the wholesale Judaica business and is no longer 
taking orders. The Sisterhood Judaica Gift Shop has stocked up on his artistic pieces and once they are 
gone, they cannot be reordered. The Giftshop is offering 10% off his collection. (cannot be combined with other 

purchases or discounts)

Looking towards the future, Gary will be focusing his attention and energy on The Glass Ribbon Project. It is 
being relaunched as a non-profit with an updated mission. After his successful fight with pancreatic cancer this has become a very 
personal project to him and wants to use his art to help others in their fight against cancer. Gary has been sculpting in welded 
metals since the early 1970’s. Together with a team of talented crafts people he created one of the most popular and unique 
lines of Judaic art in the country. Combining copper, brass, and steel with brilliant fused glass, the Gary Rosenthal Collection has 
a contemporary style rooted in tradition. His inspiration comes from the rich history of the Jewish people which tells us it’s a 
blessing – a mitzvah – to make beautiful, functional, art.
 
His work has been seen worldwide in many fine galleries, private collections, and museum shops including Smithsonian’s Renwick 
Gallery, Corning Museum of Glass, American Craft Museum, B’nai B’rith Museum, The Jewish Museum, Skirball Museum of Culture, 
and the John F. Kennedy Center for Performing Arts.

Make a personal appointment by sending an email to giftshop@mjcby.org to get your Gary Rosenthal art piece at 10% off. 
Make your appointment soon to get first choice of our limited stock. See back cover for a small offering of his work.
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You’re not seeing things! Yes, its our High Holy Day Fundraiser! 
This edition of the newsletter is for June and July so Sisterhood had to be ready with 

our items. The next newsletter is for August, and you still might believe that is early for 
having it in print, but the High Holy Days start the day after Labor day. We hope you 
will support Sisterhood by sending our gift of appreciation to the entire congregation.

Sisterhood News 
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The Judie Gerstein Early Learning Center
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What a great year we had at Shalom Yeladim!

Our amazing teachers, parents and children adapted to all 
the changes and helped make this year a wonderful experi-
ence for all. 

We were able to run all our programs for the children in 
person including our “come and play” days, our “Bridges” 
program and we are very excited to have our “Summer Fun” 
back!

Congratulations to our graduates Evan Bauer, Milo Ecker, 
Jacob Navarino, Katie Nguyen, Jason Wurtzel and Emme 
Reiber. We will miss you terribly and we wish you the best of 
luck as you continue your educational journeys!  

Thank you to all of our Shalom Yeladim families for entrust-
ing your children to our care. It has been such a pleasure 
working with them this year.

Have a safe and happy summer, and I look forward to wel-
coming you back to school in September!

To register for the Fall please email me at michelle@mjcby.
org and we can set up an in person tour or a phone call to 
learn more about us.

Michelle Nulman

The Judie Gerstein Early Learning Center

All Listings On This Page Are Advertisements of Outside Vendors – 
MJCBY Is Not Responsible for the Content of or Statements in Any Ad
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Religious School
Shehecheyanu v’kiy’manu v’heegyanu 

lazman hazeh! 
Thank you G-d for giving us life, for 
keeping us alive, and for helping us 

reach this day!

How poignant these words are, especially this year. 

A full year of Religious School went by, amidst a global pan-
demic, in which we learned, laughed, explored, sang, crafted, 
read, formed friendships and deepened our connection to Ju-
daism. 

It is undoubtedly thanks to the hard work, dedication and 
commitment of our Board of Education and our teachers that 
we not only ‘made it through’ the year, but that our students 
were able to thrive and learn so much!

It is also thanks to the wonderful cooperation from our stu-
dents and parents that we were able to remain open, safely and 
in good health! 

Here were some of the highlights of Religious School 2020/21:
Opening Day with Israeli Soccer Player Ryan Adelye!
Magical Sukkah Celebration!
Simchat Torah Israeli Dancing!
Bless your Pet Day with Noah from the Ark (aka Rabbi Nesson)!
The amazing Chanukah performance by grade 6 & 7!
Tu B’shvat Seder complete with delicious foods that were sent 
to each student!
Purim Shpiel by our talented Zayin Vavnik’s!
Zoom Model Seder complete with Seder kits that were sent 
home!
Seder Step Scavenger Hunt!
Yom Ha’atzmaut Celebration!
Lag B’omer at the Park!
7th grade graduation celebration!

We are already working hard to prepare for Religious School 
2021/22 and to make it our best year yet, and we are excited 
to welcome a number of new families! 

We can’t wait to see you again on September 12 for our Open-
ing Tashlich Day at the Park. Stay tuned for more details.

In the meantime, we wish our students, parents, and teachers 
a wonderful, rejuvenating summer! 
Lehitraot! See you soon!

Miriam Loew  

We are very thankful to have 

the opportunity to have 

Charlotte be called to the Torah 

at MJCBY on this coming June 

26. 

Like many young people, 

Charlotte’s plans for her Bat 

Mitzvah did not unfold as she 

has envisioned. We had planned to celebrate this important 

milestone in her Jewish life in Jerusalem last June, followed 

by a service at MJCBY in September. Clearly, circumstances 

dictated otherwise, and plans for Israel were set aside for the 

time being.

Charlotte is a “graduate” of Shalom Yeladim and has very 

fond memories of Morah Michelle, Morah Sharon, Morah Fern 

and Morah Susan. Her favorite Religious School grade was 

7th grade, despite the latter portion taking place on Zoom. 

An 8th grade student at Kent Place School in Summit NJ, her 

favorite subjects are History and Ethics. She plays percussion 

in the school orchestra and is a member of the Middle School 

Ethics Bowl team. 

A strong advocate for social justice, she and some of her 

classmates are very active in diversity, equity, and inclusion 

initiatives. Outside of school Charlotte sings with the New 

Jersey Youth Chorus, dances with Club Rince and plays piano. 

In her free time, she loves to work on various craft projects 

including sewing, sculpting, beading, and jewelry making. 

She is looking forward to the milestone of her Bat Mitzvah 

coming to fruition.

We appreciate the support and encouragement of Cantor 

Shana and the advice of the Rabbi as Charlotte prepared for 

her Bat Mitzvah.

CHARLOTTE GRUSHKIN

Family News 
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Men's Book Club 
Interested in becoming 
a book club member?
Contact Howard Buxbaum at 
HowardBuxbaum@gmail.com.

		
		
June 16 - 	 My War 	
		  Andy Rooney

		
July 21-	 House on Endless Waters	
		  Emuna Elon

		
August 18 -	 Beneath a Scarlet Sky	
		  Mark Sullivan

MEN'S CLUB DUES  
$36.00 
2021-2022

SUPPORT MEN’S CLUB
 
Make checks payable to “MJCBY Men’s Club” - mail to:
Doug Goldstein, 24 Forrest Road, Randolph, NJ 07869
Questions - dggldstn@yahoo.com or (973) 895-3082.

Name: _____________________________________

Tel #: ______________________________________

Email: _____________________________________ 

We welcome new members. Contact Doug to get involved.

Men’s Club

FAMILY BIKE RIDE
Sunday, July 11 -  9:30 am

Join us for a scenic ride starting
and ending at the Loantaka Brook 
Reservation parking lot on South Street.

Please bring your own food and drink!

Please RSVP by July 7, to Doug Goldstein at 
dggldstn@yahoo.com. For more info contact Doug.
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WAYS TO SUPPORT MJCBY
Did you know you can make a donation in any amount?

•	 In Honor of a Simcha
•	 In Memory of a loved one
•	 In appreciation of fellow congregants
•	 For R’fua Shlema (Complete Healing)

Donations are applied to a fund of your choice: 

CANTOR’S FUND - Support music, special concerts and other activities and programs organized by the Cantor.

CHEVRA KADISHA - Help cover the cost of materials, supplies and additional training for the members of the chevra Kadisha. 
The synagogue’s chevra Kadisha acts as Shomrim and/or prepares the body for burial on request.

EDUCATIONAL ENDOWMENT FUND - Used to support the costs of education at the synagogue. Includes the Religious School 
Tzedakah Fund.

FRIGAND MINYONNAIRES FUND - For extra activities not covered in the budget for minyonnaires, a Hebrew High School 
stipend, and to subsidize the cost of teen trips to Israel or other USCJ teen programs.

GEMILUT HASADIM (CARING COMMITTEE) FUND - Provide food both for shiva and for when congregational member is unable 
due to illness or otherwise to prepare food.

HERMAN J. FRIGAND KOL NIDRE APPEAL -Provides vital support for the religious, educational and social programming that 
MJCBY provides, from religious services to counseling, from Shalom Yeladim to adult education to, roof and air conditioning 
repairs.

HISTORY FUND	 - Cover costs of preserving and preparing materials for presentations regarding MJCBY history.

MINTZ & MANSFIELD MEMORIAL FUNDS	 - Help subsidize the cost of educational programs including scholar in residence 
subject to the limitations of the applicable trust documents.

MORCHOWER FLOWER FUND	 - Flowers on the bimah.

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND	 - For the Rabbi, in his discretion, to help the needy.

BUILDING RENOVATION FUND -Maintain and refurbish the building.

SHALOM YELADIM FUND - Support scholarship and extra curricular activities. Checks payable to Shalom Yeladim.

SOUP KITCHEN FUND - Support the community soup kitchen and homeless needs.

YAHRZEIT AND BOOK FUND -Purchase and repair prayerbooks, bibles (Chumashim) and Library Books

Checks are to be made payable to MJCBY and sent to: 

177 Speedwell Ave., Morristown, NJ 07960

Contributions
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ALEX CSILLEG FUND
Patti Tuschman and family in memory of Mervin Green.

BUILDING FUND
Drs. William and Julie Lupatkin in memory of Eugene Timins.
Florence Rudich in memory of Marvin Rudich and Abe Revitz.

EDUCATION ENDOWMENT FUND	
Joyce and Joel Lantzman in memory of Jacob Green.
Dr. Berman and Dr. Press and families in memory of William 
Schayowitz.
Ann and Warren Rhines in memory of William Baumgarten.
Mimi Freed in memory of Morris Freed.
Sue and Allen Berger in memory of Joyce Hoch; in memory 
of Jacob Green and in honor of the birth of the Spitzer’s new 
granddaughter.
Barry and Ricki Sokol in memory of Jacob Green.
Linda and Larry Kornreich in memory of Jacob Green; in memory 
of Ilene Wolff’s brother; in memory of Marvin Kolsky and in 
memory of Donna Gross’s father, Joseph Terp.
Linda and Larry Kornreich in honor of the birth of Delfina, 
granddaughter of Fern & Donald Spitzer and wishing Gerry Gross 
a speedy recovery.
Renee and Barry Goldman in memory of Esther Epstein.

GEMILUT HASIDIM FUND
Howard Buxbaum and Paula Barber in memory of Morris Barber 
and in memory of Shirley Barber.

HERMAN FRIGAND FUND
Sydney Levit in memory of Esther Levit.
Edward Fleischman and Heidi Schleifer-Fleischman in memory of 
Albert Usher Schleifer..

RABBI’S FUND
Shirley Storgion in memory of Bessie Rubin Linder.
Beatrice Mintz in memory of Sarah Mintz.
Leah Gabriel in memory of Janos Gabriel.
Jim and Debbie Breslawski in memory of William Schayowitz.
Richard Greif in memory of Max Pundyk.
Marilyn Gittleman’s Bridge Group in memory of Jacob Green.

SHALOM YELADIM FUND
Sheryl and Steven Papish in memory of Hattie K. Kaplan and 
Bernard J. Kaplan.

SOUP KITCHEN FUND
Anita and Theodore Lieb in memory of Florence Lieb and Simon 
Spivak.
Drs. William and Susan Neigher.
Kim Synolovski as a thank you for MJCBY’s involvement in the 
community.
Dorothy and Irv Cohen in memory of Barbara Fleischhacker.
Matthew and Rona Epstein in memory of Lowell Greenberg.
Wendy Miller in memory of Bennett Miller.
David and Celeste Reingold in memory of Simma Reingold.

YAHRZEIT FUND
Kristen Kane in memory of David Kane.
Jane Van Wiemokly in memory of Eva Sains.
Virginia Sobol in memory of Larry Sobol.
Daniel and Deborah Feuerstein in memory of Joseph Feuerstein.

Contributions

to explore options for contributions visit
http://www.mjcby.org/about-us/donate/ 
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SHABBAT JUNE 4 & 5			 
Sivan	 June		

26	 6	 Rhoda Freid	

27	 7	 Mary Beck	

		  Frieda Feuer  *

		  Joseph Herbert Finkelstein	

		  Abraham Gerewirtz	

		  Rudolph Stone  *

28	 8	 Helen Fand	 *

29	 9	 Harry Josephs	

30	 10	 Bessie Czeisler	

Tammuz			 

1	 11	 Sol Braunstein	

		  Clara Fleischman	

		  Faye Krauser	 *

		  Frank Sawyer	

		  Gabriel Silinsky

	

SHABBAT JUNE 11 & 12			 
2	 12	 Harriet Lipsky	

		  Nelson K. Mintz	 *

3	 13	 Theodore Fand	

		  Paul Bryan Hantman	

4	 14	 Jacob Krinsky	 *

		  Harry Newburg	 *

		  Susan Reich	 *

5	 15	 Leah Cylinder	 *

6	 16	 Yenta Brody	

7	 17	 Aaron Notowicz	

		  Betty Steyn	

8	 18	 Dorothy Auslander	

		  Ruth Kasoff	

		  Alex Morchower	 *

SHABBAT JUNE 18 & 19	 		

9	 19	 Edward Brody	

		  Lillian Kornreich	 *

		  Stanley Rosenbaum  *

		  Anne Weiner  *

10	 20	 Susan Nesson	

11	 21	 Harry Bandes  *

12	 22	 Alice Green	

		  Samuel Pillar  *

13	 23	 Gisia Berin  *

		  Louis Linder  *

14	 24	 Oscar Goldstein	 *

		  Lillian Kellman	

15	 25	 Sherwin Epstein	

		  Diane Barbara Kletzkin *

SHABBAT JUNE 25 & 26			 
16	 26	 Max Notowicz	

17	 27	 Sheila Neibart	

18	 28	 Abe Ostrowsky	

19	 29	 Elaine Friedman	 *

		  Ida Gross	

		  George Schlossman	

		  Sol Smith	 *

20	 30	 Elaine Gebel	

		  Louis Greenbaum	

		  Esther C. Nagie	 *

		  Froim Shraer	

Tammuz	July		

21	 1	 Ruth Gudis	

22	 2	 Jack Friedman	

		  Harry Jacobs	

SHABBAT JULY 2 & 3			 
23	 3	 Leo Blank	

		  Martin Cornick	

		  Elias Kazam	

		  Fanny Weiner	

24	 4	 Pauline Feuerstein	

		  Beverly Nesson	

25	 5	 Yitzak Barer	

26	 6	 Jeanette Epstein	

		  Sophie Rosenfarb	

		  Malcolm Slotsky	

27	 7	 June Walker	

28	 8	 Herbert S. Alterman	

		  Joseph Guss	

29	 9	 Morris Epstein	 *

		  Mrs. Elaine Nagie	

		  Spencer Ross	

		  Otto Weiss	

Yahrzeits

*denotes a plaque on the Yahrzeit wall.

All Listings On This Page Are Advertisements of Outside Vendors – 
MJCBY Is Not Responsible for the Content of or Statements in Any Ad



JUNE - JULY 2021   IYAR - SIVAN 5781  •  17

SHABBAT JULY 9 & 10		
Av	 July		

1	 10	 Roberta Abo	

		  Jerome Adler  *

		  Samuel Bayever	

		  Anna Charm	

		  Herbert Joseph	 *

		  Mathew Klein  *

2	 11	 Pauline Fand	 *

3	 12	 Annette Diamond	

		  Arnold Fleischman	

		  Polina Kotlarskaya	

4	 13	 Lawrence Carter	

		  Edward Gerstein	

		  Morton Jacobowitz *

		  Phillip Landis	

		  Lee Newmark	

		  Yair Vinderboim	

		  Jean Weiss	

5	 14	 Sarah Resnick	

		  Dorothy Silverstein  *

		  Samuel Wolff	

6	 15	 Chaja Barer	

		  Jack Nesson	

7	 16	 Harry Hammer	

		  George Levy	

		  Cynthia Onigman	

SHABBAT JULY 16 & 17			
8	 17	 David Levy	

		  George Mintz	 *

		  Harry Sharp	

10	 19	 Rachel Green	

		  Samuel Greenberg	*

11	 20	 Agnes G. Weiss	 *

12	 21	 Miriam Morchower	

		  Phyllis Resnick	

		  Maurice Steyn	

13	 22	 Evelyn Blaufeld	

SHABBAT JULY 23 & 24			
15	 24	 Robert A. Lewis	 *

		  Bertha Lupatkin	

		  Sidney Sillins	

16	 25	 Bernard Grandis	

		  David Messinger	 *

		  Louis C. Stendardi	

17	 26	 Joseph Auslander	

		  Mary Berman	

		  David Cooperman	

19	 28	 Ada Sandler	

		  Rose Slifer	

20	 29	 Rita Nesson	 *

21	 30	 Murray Goldfinger	*

SHABBAT JULY 30 & 31			 
22	 31	 David Berman	

		  Jack Day	

		  Helen Sakofs	

		  Manny Solondz	

Av	 August		

23	 1	 Jacob Bayever	

24	 2	 George Elwin	

		  Mervin Lewis	

25	 3	 Nathan Reingold	 *

		  Blanche Schonholz	

27	 5	 Elizabeth Tushak Schwartz	

28	 6	 Richard Klapman	

		  Mary Weinstein	 *

MORRISTOWN JEWISH CENTER BEIT
YISRAEL IS YOUR COMMUNITY.
		

Our clergy is here for you.                								        m
	 		

Please let us know when you need us—if someone is ill or in the hospital—or when you want to share your good news: a new 
baby, a marriage, or other simcha. We want to know, but you have to tell us. Please call the office at (973) 538-9292 or email 
office@mjcby.org. 

Special  note: Please let the Rabbi know if you would like to speak to him directly if you or a family member is ill.  His contact 
numbers and email are below. HIPPA privacy laws prevent us from sharing this information.

Our Gemilut Hasadim committee is able to provide support for those that need it. Contact Elisa Udaskin at e.udaskin@gmail.com

When you have experienced the death of a loved one, please contact Rabbi Nesson at (973) 538-9292 or (973) 285-9772 or 
ravdjn@aol.com before you make any plans. In this way, he will be most helpful in making these preparations in a proper Jewish 
manner. 

Yahrzeits
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ELLEN STOLOFF
Doctor Of Physical Therapy

Specialist In Geriatric Home Care

phone: 917-270-4661	 email: ellen@ellenstoloffpt.com
fax: 973-533-0295	    web: www.ellenstoloffpt.com
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600 Speedwell Avenue
 Morris Plains, NJ 07950
      973-539-3300

 Christine M. Dangler, Mgr.-.N.J. Lic. No. 4706
  Kip M. Dangler, Dir.- N.J. Lic. No. 3992

           James E. Dangler
               1948 – 2005
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